
Fatality Alert 
MINE FATALITY – On January 3, 2025, a miner died when an excavated trench collapsed and 
engulfed him.  The victim was replacing a 12-inch discharge line in the trench when the wall 
collapsed. 

 

Best Practices 
• Stay clear of potentially unstable areas.  Do not enter trenches if the trench walls 

are not properly supported for the full height or sloped to a safe angle. 
• Establish and discuss safe work procedures before beginning work.  Identify and 

control all hazards associated with the work to be performed and the methods to 
properly protect persons. 

• Follow OSHA Trenching and Excavation Safety Guidelines. 
 

 

This is the first fatality reported in 2025, and the first classified as “Falling, Rolling, or Sliding Rock / 
Material of Any Kind.” 

 
The information provided in this notice is based on preliminary information only and does not represent 
final determinations regarding the nature of the accident or conclusions regarding the cause of the fatality. 

Report accidents and hazardous conditions: 1-800-746-1553 
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